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2 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 28 OCTOBER 2008

2.1 Accuracy

2.1.1
The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.
2.2 Matters Arising 

2.2.1 Minute 2.2.5 – This action had been completed and the appropriate section of the Academic Policies and Regulations had been approved by Senate.
2.2.2 Minute 2.3.4 – The GES Annual Report was on the Agenda.

2.2.3 Minute 3.3.2 – This action had been completed.

2.2.4 Minute 3.4.2 – The page presented to ASC for Research External Examiners had been updated. 
2.2.5 Minute 3.7.1 – ADQ was in contact with the School AAMs regarding External Examiner vacancies.

2.2.6 Minute 3.13.2 – The Collaborative Provision strategy had been amended in light of previous discussions.

2.2.7 Minute 3.14.3 – MB confirmed that the mapping between qualifications was in hand.

2.2.8 Minute 3.14.4 – MB confirmed that Registry was exploring the implications for funding of Equal or Lower Qualifications (ELQ).  Guidance for administrators would be issued but it was a large project which would take time to complete.

2.2.9 Minute 3.16.1 – This action had been completed.

2.2.10 Minute 3.16.2 – JG advised that 7.7% of students took placements overseas in 2006 and not 26% as advised at the last meeting. 

2.2.11 Minute 3.16.3 – This action had been completed.

2.2.12 Minute 3.16.4 – This action had been completed.
2.2.13 Minute 3.16.5 – This action had been completed.
2.2.14 Minute 4.1.2 – See 10.1.

2.2.15 Minute 4.2.2 - This action had been completed and included in the Chair of Exam Boards training.
2.2.16 Minute 5.6.1.4 - A revised proposal was included in the papers under 6.3.7.

2.2.17 Minute 5.6.6.3 – XV had informed the development team of ASC’s comments.  The Design Phase date had not yet been set.

2.2.18 Minute 5.6.7.1 – Chair’s Action had been taken.

2.2.19 Minute 5.6.8.1 – XV had informed the team of ASC’s comments and these would be picked up during the Design Phase in February.

2.2.20 Minute 5.7.2 – A working group to discuss a CPD framework would meet shortly.

2.2.21 Minute 7.1.2 - JM confirmed that discussions around ownership and responsibilities between BU and Yeovil College were in progress and an investigation had taken place since CM raised his concerns at the last meeting.  JM informed the meeting that partner institutions (PIs) will receive a capital allocation from BU in future and they will have to justify how this is used for higher education activities.  JH also confirmed that a 0.5 Learning Technologist soon to be appointed would have responsibility for PIs.  
2.2.22 Minute 8.5.2 – as per 2.2.21 above.

3 QUALITY ASSURANCE

3.1
QAA Institutional Audit 


Received: letter from the QAA

3.1.1 The University had received a positive outcome from the Institutional Audit visit with confidence judgments received.  BA thanked members of ASC for their contributions to the audit.  The draft report was expected shortly and the University was required to make a formal response on matters of factual accuracy to the draft within four weeks of receipt.   It was agreed that the draft letter should be posted to the Institutional Audit section of the Portal and that a short report should be submitted to Bulletin.  

Action: AB

3.1.2 The letter received highlighted the Peer Assisted Learning Scheme (PAL) as an area of good practice.  AJ asked about the future of PAL in light of changes linked to the Professional Services Review.  He said that SUBU would be happy to collaborate with the PAL Scheme.  BA confirmed that the funding and support for PAL required a resource commitment which would be considered as part of Phase 2 of the Professional Services Review.

3.2 Annual Report on Appeals and Complaints 

Received: Annual Report on Appeals and Complaints

3.2.1 ASC members were invited to comment on the report received.  AJ asked for clarification of the status of AECC as this was listed in the report but other PIs were not.  BA confirmed that AECC was an Associate College with its own Students’ Union and student representation system.  For PIs appeals are dealt with by the School to which the programme is associated.  As an Associate College AECC appeals are dealt with by the College.

3.2.2 In addition, PIs had agreed to report on appeals and complaints to JM on an annual basis.  Specific training for staff in the PIs was being developed by Registry and SUBU for those who required it.  It was noted that some of the matters raised by PI students were related to the location of the programme and the need to ensure that students are aware from the outset that they are not studying at a BU campus.
3.2.3 It was noted that the Business School accounted for significant proportion of the appeals submitted. It was suggested that this may be because their students are made more aware of what constitutes an appeal or complaint.  MB added that the number of appeals received by a School was perhaps less significant than the number which are upheld. 
3.2.4 SB noted that training for student representatives around appeals, complaints and mitigating circumstances was to be introduced to help better inform students.
3.2.5 RESOLVED: that the report be approved.
3.3 External Examiner nominations approved by Chair’s Action

Received: a list of External Examiners approved by ASC Chair’s Action since the October meeting of ASC

3.3.1
RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers approved by Chair’s Action be ratified.

3.4 External Examiner nominations for approval
Received: a list of External Examiners for approval

3.4.1 ASC was asked to consider the nomination of Dr Ari Heinonen on MA Multi-Media Journalism.  The reviewers had noted that Dr Heinonen did not have experience of making judgments for standards within the UK higher education system.  Dr Heinonen did however have extensive subject expertise and teaching experience within Europe and operated in an English language culture for research activities.  TW confirmed that Dr Heinonen had attended a Board of Examiners in the School as an observer and would be mentored by the current External Examiner completing his term of office this year.  ASC supported the nomination.
3.4.2 RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers be approved.
3.5 External Examiners’ seminar – March programme
3.5.1
The External Examiners’ seminar would be held on 11th March 2009.  This would follow the established format with a BU wide session in the morning and School sessions in the afternoon.  DDEs were reminded that School reps should collect their External Examiners from the Board Room at 1.15pm.
3.6 Quality Assurance and Enhancement Group (QAEG)
Received: New nomination

3.6.1
RESOLVED: that the nomination included in the papers for Dr Eloise Carr be approved.

3.7 School Quality Reports (SQRs)
Received: SQRs from BS, CS, DEC, HSC, MS, SM, Registry and AECC
3.7.1 SQRs had replaced the School Synoptic Reports (SSRs) which were purely based on summaries of Annual Reports on Programme Monitoring (ARPMs).  SQRs have a wider remit and are intended to ‘assure the University (through ASC) that the School is fulfilling its responsibilities in terms of managing academic standards and the quality of learning opportunities; provide an opportunity for Schools to reflect on the enhancement of learning opportunities; and inform School and University education enhancement strategies’.  
3.7.2 ASC was invited to discuss the reports received from each School, Registry and the AECC.  Feedback was also sought on the new process from those who had written the reports.
3.7.3 CM noted that issues coming out of his report were anticipated and the process helped to identify the high level issues for the School and the University.  TW agreed with CM and added that many issues were being actively discussed in other forums.  In particular a long list of matters related to collaborative provision in the MS.  The report from Registry only commented on one programme which was closing this year and moving to another HEI.  AT noted that the AECC had found the report useful and easy to use in comparison to the SSR.  

3.7.4 DDEs generally felt that the process was time consuming given the nature of the readers report on ARPMs for 2007-08. JT noted that the role of the readers of ARFMs had been reviewed in light of feedback received.  It was noted that as the SQR had to go through the School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committee (SQAEC) and the School Academic Board (SAB) before coming to ASC and that, in reality, the reports were not being considered any earlier than the SSRs previously.  It was suggested that ASC meet in November instead of October to allow consideration of matters arising earlier in the academic year..
3.7.5 The SQRs provided ASC with a more comprehensive oversight of quality assurance and enhancement activities within Schools and were more informative than the SSRs.  Strengths and common issues could be more easily identified.  The action plan should be a ‘live’ document which is updated by the School Academic Board.   AB noted that there were some instances where there had been limited reflection on matters raised; some cases of significant concerns in the various sections of the report which did not feature in the action plan; and matters noted on the action plan did not have a robust action attached.  AB agreed to discuss the Action Plans with the DDEs, JM and AECC with a view to resubmission of Action Plans to the March ASC.
Action: AB

3.7.6 It was agreed that a summary of the main points arising out of the SQR Action Plans should be made available to Education Enhancement Committee to inform the annual revision of the Education Enhancement Strategy. 
Action: ADQ and JH

3.8 Graduate Employment Service (GES) Annual Report and Report from Head of GES
Received: GES Annual Report and Report from Head of GES

3.8.1 JG explained that the Annual Report had been written with a view to the future.  Despite the current economic climate placement opportunities were proving to be surprisingly robust at present and were still looking buoyant for next year.  Schools were looking flexibly at the types of placement opportunities students could look for.  There were fewer new opportunities, but JG felt that there are still plenty of placements available.  The GES was concentrating at this time on getting the message across to students about the seriousness of the current economic climate and encouraging them to make early applications for their placements.  It remains the student’s responsibility to find a placement with the support of the GES.  But with that said it was noted that greater emphasis would be placed on first year students preparing their CV so that they are ready to contact placements from the start of the second year. The GES is just as concerned with final year students gaining employment and is doing all it can to support students with this as well.
3.8.2 JG had written an additional report which gave a brief review of the last term.  This included monitoring of student feedback and reports from the careers advisors in the Schools.  JG planned to speak to all final year students during lectures to remind them of the importance of the DLHE and to encourage them to apply early for jobs.  JG noted that the DLHE had already achieved a 40% response rate.  CM asked if Schools could see the numbers behind the DLHE returns and JG agreed to look into this.  
Action: JG

3.8.3 MB raised the issue of the consistency of placements in the curriculum, in particular for sandwich programmes. It was noted that BU had gained a reputation for the number of graduates that had experienced some form of placement during their studies and this was thought to positively impact upon employers’ views of BU graduates.
3.8.4 It was noted that there is currently variation in the design of sandwich programmes whereby some programmes at Level H are designed around students having completed a placement and that some Professional Bodies require students to undertake a placement. 
3.8.5 It was suggested that all sandwich degrees might have an approved full time (non-Sandwich) route for students unable to secure a placement. VL noted that from a marketing perspective it would make BU more attractive to many applicants if the sandwich year was more flexible. However, it was recognised that this had to be weighed against the benefits to students of completing a 40 week placement.  One drawback of this suggestion was that students unable or unwilling to find a placement at the end of the second year may decide to change to the programme without a placement. This would result in larger Level H groups to accommodate at short notice.  
3.8.6 Another issue was around non completion of a 40 week placement and what the appropriate action to take is if a student is unable to complete the full placement year.  It was felt that the likelihood of this would increase in the current economic climate. 
3.8.7 Colleagues agreed that wherever possible students should gain some form of work experience but not necessarily a 40 week paid placement.  JG went on to say that employability in the curriculum is essential and she is collating evidence of how employability is embedded into the curriculum in each School.  Frameworks offered opportunities to build a more consistent approach to employability in the curriculum and each School should ensure that it is meeting what it says in the School Strategic Plan.  It was agreed that JG would liaise with DDEs over employability in their frameworks and this issue would also be taken to the Education Enhancement Committee (EEC).  
Action: JG and DDEs

JH/EEC
3.8.8 JG noted that the Framework Team meeting indicative agenda had been updated to include employability.  The GES representative for each School office should be invited to these meetings so that issues can be discussed.  This would also provide accountability through to the SABs.

3.8.9 RESOLVED: that the report be approved and that Schools continue working with GES to maintain the importance of employability in their curricula.
3.9 External Examiner Review Group (EERG)

Received: EERG report

3.9.1 ASC members were invited to comment on the report received.  The report provided an overview and aimed to highlight good practice, areas of concern and emerging trends.  It would inform the annual revision of the Education Enhancement Strategy.  The report will go out to all current External Examiners.
3.9.2 RESOLVED: that the report be approved.
4
ADMISSIONS

4.1
No agenda items were received.

5
ASSESSMENT

5.1
Independent Marking Policy 
Received: revised Independent Marking Procedure
5.1.1 Discussion at Senate in November 2008 of the revised policy had led to a reconsideration of the minimum sample size for second marking.  It is now proposed that the minimum sample should be 15 (not 20). 
5.1.2 RESOLVED: that ASC approved the amendment and agreed that this should become current practice immediately.  The amendment would be reported to the next meeting of Senate.
6
PROGRAMME DEVELOPMENT
6.1
Completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure for approval
Received: a list of completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure

6.1.1 CS noted that the PI for FdA Tourism Park Management was Kingston Maurward College.

6.1.2 RESOLVED: that the list of completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure included in the papers be approved.

6.2 Programme Review deferrals from Schools
Received: a list of programme review deferrals

6.2.1 CM requested a deferral of the DProf Professional Doctorate to allow the first cohort of students to complete.  Also due to the large number of review and validations going ahead this year a deferral would relieve some pressure on the School.  It was agreed that this review would be deferred until early 2009/10.  
6.2.2 KW requested a deferral of the BA (Hons) International Hospitality and Tourism Management Level H top-up delivered at West London College (WLC).  There were ongoing concerns with delivery at the College. The School felt that WLC needed time for new staff to settle in and did not want the programme to be lost within the wider UG review taking place in the School this year.  If the WLC programmes was to form part of the UG review a visit to WLC would be required as part of it.  AB noted that a Partner Institution Review of WLC would take place this year.  It was agreed that the Programme Review would be deferred until early 2009/10.  

6.2.3 RESOLVED: that the list of programme review deferrals included in the papers be approved.

6.3 Framework/Programme Development Proposals

Received: Framework/Programme Development Proposals from BS, HSC, MS, DEC AECC and CS

BUSINESS SCHOOL
6.3.1 MSc Management to MSc International Business Management – approval was sought for a pathway title change from MSc Management to MSc International Business Management.
6.3.1.1
RESOLVED: that the title change be approved for development
6.3.2 MSc Finance with Economics to MA International Business with Economics – approval was sought for a pathway title change from MSc Finance with Economics to MA International Business with Economics.
6.3.2.1
RESOLVED: that the title change be approved for development
6.3.3 LLM/MSc Intellectual Property Management – approval was sought for a new programme title - LLM/MSc Intellectual Property Management.
6.3.3.1
RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development
HEALTH & SOCIAL CARE
6.3.4 HSC Undergraduate Nursing Framework with eight awards – approval was sought for title changes to the current award titles as follows:

BSc (Hons) Nursing (Adult) with Professional Registration to BSc (Hons) Adult Nursing with Professional Registration
BSc (Hons) Nursing (Mental Health) with Professional Registration to BSc (Hons) Mental Health Nursing with Professional Registration

BSc (Hons) Nursing (Child Health) with Professional Registration to BSc (Hons) Child Health Nursing with Professional Registration

BSc (Hons) Nursing (Learning Disabilities) with Professional Registration to BSc (Hons) Learning Disabilities Nursing with Professional Registration

Advanced Diploma Nursing (Adult) with Professional Registration to Advanced Diploma Adult Nursing with Professional Registration
Advanced Diploma Nursing (Mental Health) with Professional Registration to Advanced Diploma Mental Health Nursing with Professional Registration

Advanced Diploma Nursing (Child Health) with Professional Registration to Advanced Diploma Child Health Nursing with Professional Registration

Advanced Diploma Nursing (Learning Disabilities) with Professional Registration to Advanced Diploma Learning Disabilities Nursing with Professional Registration

6.3.4.1
RESOLVED: that the title changes be approved for development
6.3.5 BA (Hons) Social Care Management – approval was sought for a new programme title -BA (Hons) Social Care Management.
6.3.5.1 This new programme which would form part of the HSC UG Framework and reflected the need for people who manage social care environments, in particular residential homes, to take a work-based learning degree.  The programme would be economical in its delivery and only the WBL units would be specific to this programme.  
6.3.5.2
RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development
MEDIA SCHOOL
6.3.6 Engineering Doctorate (DEng) and Professional Doctorate (DProf) – approval was sought for two new programmes.

6.3.6.1 The proposal builds on BU’s successful pioneering models in Engineering and the Media Industry but is the first to specifically cater for Computer Animation, Games and Effects.  Part of the proposal is the creation of an Industrial Doctoral Centre in Digital Media, Special Effects and Games with the University of Bath.  Funding of £6million is in place to be shared between BU and Bath.  The funding would broadly follow the students, but the aim was to have an equal division of students between the two Universities.  The DEng had a technical slant whilst the DProf was a route with greater emphasis on the creative aspects.
6.3.6.2 Both programmes would be four years duration with the first two years providing access to existing M level units.  This would be followed by two years of Doctoral studies.  Students who leave the programme early will be given the option to produce a body of work equivalent to an MPhil to be assessed in the normal manner.  The first two years would not be credit rated as students would be taking M level credits towards a Doctoral programme.  Students would undertake selected learning outcomes from those units.  BA asked why students would choose to undertake the units if they received no credit for them.  TW said that essentially they would be told that the units were compulsory but this would need clarifying before validation.  
6.3.6.3 A joint Design Phase and Evaluation Phase would need to be held with the University of Bath. Students would enrol with one University or the other, but would be able to take M level units from both Institutions.

6.3.6.4 The admissions process was unclear and needed to be reviewed prior to the Design Phase.  JH noted that discussion with Academic Services may be required to allow students access to on-line library and learning resources at both Universities.  MB said that matters such as Rules and Regulations would also need some thought but could be picked up in the Collaboration document.
6.3.6.5
RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development.
6.3.7
UG/PG Framework in Computer Animation, Games and Effects – approval was sought on the revised proposal which had been updated since the last meeting.  Instead of offering a fully integrated masters programme, the School proposed a 3 + 1 UG/PG model.  
6.3.7.1 BA had spoken to Ana Guiterrez who had undertaken some research at other HEIs.  Four year integrated programmes were common-place across the sector but the majority had 120 credits at Level M and not 180 as originally proposed for this programme.  TW said that due to time constraints the appropriate way forward at this time was a 3 + 1 proposal but the School may come back to ASC at a later stage with a revised integrated proposal.
6.3.7.2 RESOLVED: that this framework be approved for development
6.3.7.3 Computer Visualisation and Animation (Games) to Computer Games Animation - approval was sought for a pathway title change from Computer Visualisation and Animation (Games) to Computer Games Animation.
6.3.7.4 RESOLVED: that the title change be approved for development
DESIGN ENGINEERING & COMPUTING
6.3.8 BSc (Hons) Computing and Internet Technology Level H and BSc (Hons) Business Information Technology Systems Level H – BPC and UCY site approval – approval was sought to change the site of delivery of two existing Level H top-up programmes from BU to BPC and UCY.
6.3.8.1 XV explained that staff at the PIs currently delivered parts of the programme at the University so the staffing would remain largely the same.  Current foundation degree students at the Colleges supported the Level H being delivered at the PI.  As a result the programmes would no longer be delivered at BU.

6.3.8.2 RESOLVED: that the proposal for site approval at BPC and UCY be approved for development.  

6.3.9 Approval was sought for the following programme title changes to reflect industry requirements.

HNC Engineering (Design) to become HNC Engineering (Mechanical Design)

HNC Engineering (Production Management) to become HNC Engineering (Manufacturing Management)
HND Engineering (Design) to become FdSc Engineering (Mechanical Design)

HND Engineering (Production Management) to become FdSc Engineering (Manufacturing Management)

6.3.9.1 XV was asked to discuss with the development team the duration of the FdSc programmes as 120 credits in one year on a part-time programme was likely to prove difficult for students to successfully complete.  A two year programme would be more appropriate.
Action: XV
6.3.9.2 RESOLVED: that the title changes be approved for development.
AECC

6.3.10 Approval was sought for the following programme title changes:
MSc Advanced Professional Practice (Chiropractic) to MSc Advanced Professional Practice (Clinical Sciences)
MSc Advanced Professional Practice (Chiropractic Rehabilitation) to MSc Advanced Professional Practice (Musculoskeletal Rehabilitation) 
6.3.10.1 RESOLVED: that the title changes be approved for development.

6.3.10.2 MSc Advanced Professional Practice (Orthopaedics) – approval was sought for an additional pathway to the existing Advanced Professional Practice framework
6.3.10.3 RESOLVED: that this pathway be approved for development.

CONSERVATION SCIENCES
6.3.11 FdA Retail Horticulture Management – Kingston Maurward College (KMC) – approval was sought for a new programme to be delivered at KMC.
6.3.11.1 CS explained that significant market research had been undertaken and an articulation to Level H had been discussed with Services Management (SM).  Wider discussions were also required as to where this programme should be located.  Academically it links to SM but KMC is linked as a PI to Conservation Sciences (CS).  KMC would prefer it to be with CS but it could be argued that SM is the more suitable link School.

6.3.11.2 RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development.

6.3.12 BSc (Hons) Archaeology and Anthropology – approval was sought for an additional pathway title to the Archaeology, Anthropology and Heritage framework.
6.3.12.1 RESOLVED: that this pathway be approved for development.

6.4
Framework/Programme Proposals, proposed title changes and additional pathways to frameworks approved by ASC Chair’s Action or by ASC members by email:

6.4.1
RESOLVED: that the list of framework/programme proposals included in the papers and approved by ASC Chair’s Action or by ASC members by email be ratified.

7
PROGRAMME MONITORING
7.1
Student Unit Evaluation Steering Group

Received: Minutes of 5 December 2008
7.1.1 The minutes received were noted.

7.1.2 JH reported that an improved survey tool is being used this year.  The main difference between this year and last is that students will only have to complete one programme level questionnaire, together with their unit level surveys. Students are being offered the chance to win prizes for completing their surveys and at the suggestion of SUBU, BU will donate one penny per survey completed to charity.
7.1.3 JG asked if there were any plans to broaden the SUE Steering Group to include DLHE for example.  JH had proposed this to the group but given the importance of getting SUE right it was felt that the group should continue to only look at SUE for now.  It was noted that there are now supplementary questions on the NSS related to employability.
8
COLLABORATIVE ACTIVITY

8.1
Partnership Boards


Received: Bournemouth & Poole College – 25/11/08, Bridgwater College – 9/12/08, Kingston Maurward College – 26/11/08, European Tourism Masters – 10/9/08, Guernsey Training Agency – 7/10/08, Kaplan Aspect – 3/11/08

8.1
The minutes received were noted.  

8.2
Partner Institution Review (PIR)

Received: Wiltshire College Salisbury report – 12/11/08 and Royal School of Signals, Blandford report – 28/11/0:8
8.2.1
The reports received were noted.  JM confirmed that she had meetings planned with both PIs to agree action plans and these would come to the next ASC.

8.3
Partnership Agreements

8.3.1
Yeovil College Memorandum of Agreement 

It was noted that the new Memorandum of Agreement had been signed on 27th October 2008
8.3.1.2
AJ asked what would happen to HSC students currently taught at UCY under the new plans for an HE Centre at Yeovil College.  CM understood that HSC students would move to the HE Centre but it may not be ready until 2014.  The Strategic Health Authority and the students were satisfied with the delivery at UCY, despite the electronic access problems. The School therefore had no plans to change its current Yeovil delivery.
8.3.2 European Television and Media Management Academy, Strasbourg

It was noted that the Memorandum of Understanding had been signed on 13th November 2008

8.4 The following External Link Tutor arrangements were noted:

Richard Tyrer for Education Support (Teaching Assistants)

Helen Moreton for Animal Behaviour framework

8.4.1
JM would let CS have a copy of the Contract for use with external Link Tutors.

8.5 European Television and Media Management Academy (ETMA) - Institutional Approval Visit

Received: Institutional Approval Visit report 

8.5.1 ASC was asked to comment on the report received.  This was a potentially high risk new PI (based on the standard scoring model), but the meetings with them had gone well and the partnership approved.  A model was agreed whereby ETMA would co-ordinate the programme in Strasbourg, with staff from across Europe and BU.  
8.5.1.1 RESOLVED: that the report be approved.
8.5.2 European Television and Media Management Academy (ETMA) – programme approval

Received: PGDip/PGCert Media Management validation report

8.5.2.1 ASC was asked to comment on the report received and BA confirmed that the conditions set by the panel had now been successfully met.
8.5.2.2 RESOLVED: that the report be approved.
8.5.3 Communication University of China (CUC) - Institutional Approval Visit 

Received: Institutional Approval Visit report 

8.5.3.1
ASC was asked to comment on the draft report received.  The visit had taken place in early January and the panel recommended that CUC be approved as a new PI.    AB proposed that Chair’s Action be taken by February 9 in advance of the proposed Design Phase event for the MBA (Media).   ASC was asked to provide AB with any feedback by Friday 6th February.

Actions: ASC members

BA to take Chair’s Action

8.8
University of Bath – new partnership 

Received: Institutional approval proposal

8.8.1
ASC was asked to consider a proposal for a new partnership with University of Bath in relation to the proposals for a DEng and DProf.  AB explained University of Bath was seen as a low risk and that ADQ and JM would review E2 (Approval of Collaborative Provision) and make recommendations to ASC for a revised Institutional Approval process for UK HEIs regarded as a low risk partner.   
8.8.2
RESOLVED: that the proposal be approved and that the institutional approval procedure should closely correlate with the perceived risk. 
8.9 Widening Participation Management Group 

Received: Terms of Reference and minutes 19/08/08 and 11/11/08
8.9.1
Discussion took place as to whether ASC was the appropriate Committee for this group to report to.  It was agreed that EEC was probably more appropriate as widening participation was not about the management of academic standards.   SB asked if a member of SUBU could be invited to join the group and JM agreed.  ASC agreed that an annual report on the work of the group should come to ASC with regular reporting to EEC.
9
COMMITTEES
9.1
Graduate School Academic Board

Received: minutes of 12/12/08

9.1.1 The minutes were noted.

9.2
Internationalisation Strategy Group 


Received: minutes of 22/10/08

9.2.1 The minutes were noted.

9.2.2 MB asked for discussion at a future meeting of ASC about the implications of the new government requirement of student visas for international and PI programmes.  It was suggested that this be taken to ISG and SMT for discussion.

Action: ISG and SMT

9.2.3 FK suggested that Commonwealth scholarships for PhD students should also be considered as the University has missed the opportunity this year due to a late decision being made.  It would be helpful if all scholarships could be centralised.
Action: EEC

9.3 Extracts from School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committees (SQAEC)

Received: extracts from Business School – 26/11/08, Media School – 10/12/08 and Media School Chair’s Action – 16/01/09

9.3.1
RESOLVED: that the modifications included in the papers be approved
9.4 Student Experience Committee 

Received: minutes – 26/11/08
9.4.1
The minutes were noted.

10 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
10.1 JH confirmed that the Assessment Feedback Group had met twice.  A survey had been sent round to DDEs for feedback on assessment good practices and a glossary of terms was being developed.

10.2 The introduction of January exams and how these would be managed and processed was discussed, in particular arrangements for giving students feedback on their exams.  BA suggested that this should be dealt with in much the same way as Summer exams; scripts should not automatically returned to students.  Students should receive unratified marks after the January exams, but would have to wait until after the Summer Exam Boards for ratified marks.  January exam marks could be published by Schools on a list by Student ID number.  January exams would not be re-sat until after the Summer Exam Board as per coursework assessments.  BA agreed with the working assumption that three week turnaround does not apply to exams and feedback on exams is only by request.
10.3 CS enquired about the assessment week programmed in on the timetable in the first week of January.  BA confirmed that this could be used as reading week or for teaching but also gives staff the opportunity to use it as an assessment marking week.

11 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 25th March 2009 (Board Room)
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